
Dear Pastors, Church Members, Family and Friends,                                                                               May 2022

“But none of these things move me, neither count I my life dear unto myself, so that I might finish my course with joy, and 
the ministry, which I have received of the Lord Jesus, to testify the gospel of the grace of God.” (Acts 20:24)

We are finished with deputation!  What a joy and a blessing to have completed this stage of our ministry.  We are in 
paperwork process, household purge, and packing.  We are looking forward to being in Spain this summer.  We are unable to 
give a specific date until we are able to send in our visa application.  Please pray specifically for the approval from Spain to arrive 
before the end of May.

Our last trip out we began in New Castle, IN at Grace BC.  The people and the staff were such a blessing to us.  The Pastor and 
his family helped provide some essential needs and the church reflected the love for missions that was being exhibited.  They 
decorated the gym for all the missionaries present.  Our area was amazing, and they even had a matador!  It was a great time of 
food and fellowship.  We look forward to partnering with them in the future.

We then proceeded to Monticello, IN at Grace Community BC.  Wow!  The Pastor and his church family have a Macedonian 
mindset when it comes to missions.  Smaller congregation with a huge giving heart for Missions.  We loved getting to know 
everyone and being blessed by the new found friendships.  We are excited that they voted to take us on as one of their missions 
family members.

From IN we headed back to AR.  We attended a missions conference in El Dorado, AR at Bible BC.  Pastor Weido and family 
have had a part in our education and growth as Christians and Missionaries.  He was one of our professors in college.  We had 
dropped in previously and was asked to come back for the conference.  We are looking forward to partnering with them very 
soon.

Our final meeting was in Battlefield, MO with Wilson Creek BC.  We spent the whole Sunday with them.  They have top notch 
prophet’s chambers and treated us like royalty.  We had a tremendous time of food and fellowship.  They gave generously to our 
startup fund and we are so very thankful for that.

We spent Resurrection Sunday with our home church.  Blessed by the preaching and teaching of our Pastor and church family.  
We are looking forward to allowing our teenagers to get caught up on school and participate in youth activities while we are 
home.  Lots of work needs to be done. Please pray for wisdom and God’s grace as we get ready to go to Spain.

Prayers:  
Approval paper from Spain, logistics of shipping household to Spain, Our older children and their spouses, Brenda’s dad for 
salvation, Health and safety as we prepare to go.

Praise:  
Two more partnering churches:  Pacolet, SC; Monticello, IN

Reaching Spain 4 Him,         The Writesel Family                      (Larry, Brenda, Elisabeth, Andrew, and Lily)


